RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

APRIL 19, 2005

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, April 19, 2005 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott


Rusty Green, Vice President/Director

& Cowan, P.C.



Holger Christiansen, Director


Terry Schooler & Lori VonFeldt; 

                       
Tom Cone, Director



Schooler & Associates, Inc. 

(Asst. Secretary)


Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Doug Woods called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve March 05 minutes and excuse Mr. Case made by Mr. Cone and seconded by Mr. Christiansen.  Motion passed.

Engineering 

& Design
Made by Mr. Schooler:  

1) Mr. Schooler indicated the Environmental Assessment is out and now going through the 45 day process and is expected to be done around the first of June 05.  The county is ready to extend the DMJM project capacity contract from Powers to Marksheffel.  They should start construction around October 2005.

2) Mr. Woods commented that after he had met with John McCarty the van was out the next day to fix the traffic lights that were delaying traffic on the new stretch of Project “B” and that the issue has been resolved.

Manager’s Report

1) The funds for the capacity project were discussed, as there was concern that there would be a shortage of $1,000,000.  The Board once again decided not to make any decision about the future bonds until the D49 election in November.  Mr. Schooler will look into the budget more closely to see if there are items that can be tightened up. 

2) The Board discussed high traffic business operations.  Mr. Schooler stated that he would look up what constitutes a high traffic business operation and report back at the next meeting.

Legal Report 
Mr. Susemihl had nothing to report.

Building Permit 

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.

Old Business



Move of approval to pay invoices made by Mr. Cone and seconded by Mr. Green.  Motion passed unanimously.

New Business

No New Business.

General 

Discussion
There was a brief discussion as to the progress of Banning Lewis and that they were attempting to negotiate with larger builders who are new and not presently in the market.  The parties are still waiting to see the start of construction on their infrastructure.

The Board also discussed the restructuring of the bond funds next year with a G.O. Bond to lower the interest rate.  More discussion will follow.

Next Meeting
The next regular meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, May 17th, 2005 at 8:30 a.m.  Meetings will continue to be held in the new El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.  

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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